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13th November 2020 2020/37 

From the desk of Chris Wilcox, Executive Director 

• Down and up week leaves Australian wool prices steady 

• Increased test volumes of medium Merino wool (21-24 micron) 

• Proportion of wool offered with an NWD hits 77% 

• Australian exports of fine Merino wool lifts in 2020/21 

• Other upcoming industry events 

Higher volume of medium Merino wool despite drop in total wool tested 

The weight of wool tested by AWTA in October was down by 18%. This large drop continues the yo-yoing 
seen in the weight of wool tested so far this season, after a lift in September which was preceded by falls 
in July and August. The drop in October seems to be in part due to wet weather holding up shearing in 
some areas. As well, there are reports of a shortage of shearers and shed-hands due to restrictions on 
travel across state borders and from New Zealand. For the season to date, the weight of wool tested was 
down by 11.4%. All states bar Tasmania (up by 3%) recorded significant declines in wool tests in October, 
led by a 21% drop in Queensland and a 17% drop in Western Australia. Victoria and South Australia each 
saw wool tests fall by 13%, while New South Wales recorded a 7% decline (all on a Wool Statistical Area 
basis). 

It is interesting to look at the change for each micron range for the season to date. The most notable aspect 
of this chart is that the weight of wool tested in the 21-24 micron range increased by 16% this season 
compared with the same period in 2019/20, even though the total weight of wool tested across Australia 
was down by 11.4%. The broadest micron range (29 micron & broader) has also recorded an increase of 
18% (from a low base). In contrast, the weight of wool tested of 18.5 micron & finer was down by 23%. The 
weight of 19-20 micron wool tested was down by 9% this season. The 25-28 micron range saw the largest 
drop, down by 28%. 

Further details, including a chart showing the change in wool tests by micron range for the first four 
months of the 2020/21 season, are provided in this week’s edition of the NCWSBA Weekly Newsletter. 
Available to NCWSBA members. 

Information in the Weekly Newsletter is intended to provide general information only and is not intended to constitute advice for a specific purpose. 

WOOL SALES WEEK BEGINNING 16th NOV 2020 – week 21 

(roster as at 28/10/2020) 

Sydney 
Tues 17th Nov; Wed, 18th Nov 9,161 bales 

Melbourne 
Tues 17th Nov; Wed, 18th Nov 23,446 bales 

Fremantle 
Tues 17th Nov; Wed, 18th Nov 7,932 bales 

INDUSTRY EVENTS 

The 2020 IWTO Round Table will be held by Webex on 30th 
November to 2nd December. Click here to register. 

The Australian Wool Production Forecasting Committee 
will meet on 16th December 2020 to review its current 
forecast of wool production for the 2020/21 season. 

The 2021 IWTO Congress is scheduled to be held in Kyoto, 
Japan in May 2021. 
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